STOWLANGTOFT ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

The Meeting Room, St George's Road

MONDAY 19th MAY 2014 AT 7.00 PM
Present : Cllrs D D’Lima, N Kaines, J Orlopp,  J Godfrey, J Catchpole, S Wilkinson and the Police.  Mrs M Gardiner (Clerk) was in attendance.  Members of the public also attended.

The Chairman welcomed all present to the meeting.
1
Apologies:  County Councillor J Storey, District Councillor R Barker.
2
Minutes of the meeting: held on 13th May 2013.  Their adoption was proposed by Cllr Wilkinson & seconded by Cllr Kaines.  It was unanimously agreed that they should be signed as a true record. 

3
County Councillor’s report: was read out in her absence 

In May 2013 I was returned as the councillor for Thedwastre North representing the villages of Badwell Ash, Elmswell, Finningham, Great Ashfield, Hunston, Langham, Norton, Stowlangtoft, Tostock, Westhorpe, Woolpit and Wyverstone.  
The SCC’s portion of council tax will be frozen at its 2010/11 level for the fourth year in a row, after the council voted through its budget proposals for 2014/15 in February this year.  The council will be saving £38.6million over the next year to meet a budget gap caused by on-going reductions in government grant and increased demand for services.  This is the first part of plans to save £156 million over four years.  Despite the tough financial climate, the council will be pushing ahead with important projects, such as ‘Raising the Bar (driving up attainment levels in education), the roll-out of super-fast broadband across the whole of Suffolk, investing in apprenticeships, and supporting the development of 10 new, state-of-the-art care homes for older people.  At the same time, the road maintenance budget – used for fixing potholes - has been protected from cuts.  With plans to freeze council tax each year up to 2017, this will mean seven years with no increase.

There are two main areas where the budgets are under pressure - childrens services and in adult care.  Over several years we have put in place processes to make the services more proactive, rather than reactive, and these are now beginning to show savings.  


Raising the Bar in education 

Raising the Bar was launched in 2012, as a major project to improve attainment levels and build a stronger aspirational culture around education in Suffolk.  The RSA’s report, ‘No School is an Island’, produced in 2013, contained 20 recommendations.  Among these was the idea that small rural schools with fewer than 100 pupils should enter a federation with others to maximise resources.  Other suggestions included: for Suffolk to form a partnership with the London Borough of Hackney who have a record of improvement in educational standards, to learn from the huge progress they have made; for every school to establish a Parents’ Council to ensure voices are heard, and also for all Suffolk schools to join together to form a new county-wide, school-led Suffolk Partnership for Excellence in Learning.

Sadly for Thedwastre North the small village school at Badwell Ash has closed.  Other primary schools in the Thurston pyramid have taken the opportunity to use the ideas of the LB Hackney schools and reports from Head Teachers are good and expecting better. 


Locality funding 


Locality funding - I have attached the summary of expenditure for this last year.  
From the 2013/14  financial year each councillor will have an equal amount of 
money (£12,000 per annum) plus some highways budget (currently set at £8,000 
per annum). 


Extra broadband funding confirmed as Suffolk’s broadband roll-out continues

Suffolk is being given an extra £5million from the government to help make high-speed fibre broadband available to the hardest-to-reach communities.  The news comes as Suffolk’s Better Broadband programme passes the 13,000 property mark.  The announcement about new funding means that the Better Broadband for Suffolk programme, currently working to make superfast speeds (24 megabits per second (mbps) or more) available to 85% of the county, can start working towards a higher coverage target of up to 95%.  At present, all properties in Suffolk have been promised speeds of at least 2 mbps by the end of 2015.  In January 2014, SCC announced that it was inviting potential suppliers to discuss how they could deliver the additional work and the tender process is now underway to identify a suitable supplier.  The aim will be for works to start by the end of 2014 - in parallel with the on-going Better Broadband for Suffolk programme.  Every three months between now and the end of the project, a further 10,000 properties should receive access to broadband.


And Finally….

I do try to get to all the Parish Council meetings, and other village meetings, that I possibly can. These are often on a Monday evening and there can sometimes be as many as three on one night.  I try to be fair and make sure that I get to them all at some stage.


I greatly enjoy the work that I do – and meeting the people that I represent.  I am always available to talk to people about their problems and I will always do all that I can to help. 

Jane Storey

In reply to questions about broadband speed it was explained that the higher speed fibre broadband is connected to the box in the village but residents have to approach their supplier and request to be upgraded.  There is usually a small charge.
4

District Councillor’s report: 

Cllr R Barker apologised for his absence due to holiday commitments and reported   as follows:
Mid Suffolk District Council have increased the council tax by 5p per week for band D properties; this is the first increase for 4 years.  We are still having to make some large savings to maintain the level of service we provide.

You have a new Community Officer who is your first port of call, she is Zoe Banthorpe 01449 724638.   She should be able to aim you in the right direction if she cannot deal with your enquiries herself.

There was a mix-up with the Waste Calendar this year, which many of the villages did not receive.  I apologise for that.  The distribution firm let us down very badly.  We are aiming to insert this year's calendar.in the parish magazine as this goes to every household.


The Energy from Waste plant should be up and running in the next few months 

There have been a number of planning applications which I have dealt with or am following through at present.

I would like to thank everyone who goes out litter-picking all the year round.  The amount seems to get less but there is still too much being tossed out of car and van windows.  We want to keep the area to a high level of cleanliness.
I would like to thank the parish council and residents for the support you have given me this last year.

5
Police report: 


PCSO Vince Clarkson reported as follows:

Reported Crimes

From 2012-2013 there was 6 reported crimes:

· 1 x Theft other

· 1 x Theft in dwelling

· 3 x Burglaries of dwellings

· 1 x Criminal Damage


From 2013- 2014 there was 6 reported crimes:
· 1 x Theft of pedal cycle

· 1 x Burglary of outbuilding

· 2 x Theft other

· 2 x Burglaries of dwellings with intent

IF YOU HAVE INFORMATION OR ARE SUSPICIOUS ABOUT ANYTHING REPORT IT ON 101  and IF YOU THINK A CRIME IS BEING COMMITTED ALWAYS DIAL 999.

General
We are hosting an opportunity in the coming months for local residents to get their CAT converters marked on their vehicle:


Lamberts Garage, Bacton, Saturday 7th June 2014, 9am- 12pm
We have had some good results with burglaries in the area east of the A140 recently closing off a spate of burglaries reported in June and July time of last year. We’ve managed to apprehend 2 separate groups of offenders and detect several burglaries in the area.
One of these was fairly unique in that the offender was not known in this country and we identified him via a DNA hit in Lithuania resulting in an arrest when his feet hit the tarmac at the airport a few weeks ago

.

Ongoing Crime Prevention Advice.
Take pictures of valuable items and record their identification numbers or register them on the National database “Immobilise.” If you have valuable mobile equipment consider having tracking devise fitted.


Police Direct.
Police Direct is the way to find out what is going on in your neighbourhood. You can get the latest information about crime and policing in your area by, text, email or telephone by registering free at www.suffolk.police.uk or telephone 01473 613997.

HOW ARE WE DOING

Priorities

Along with our partners, we are committed to reducing crime and anti-social behaviour across the county.  Together we have developed 
Minimum Standards of service for victims and witnesses of anti-social behaviour, ensuring a high level of service is provided across the county. 

The current Priorities for Mid Suffolk Central are:-

· To identify damaged, defective or missing road signs and street furniture, to help improve road safety (All local postcodes).
· To help enforce speed restrictions in rural parishes where a specific need has been identified and to address principal road safety offences including not wearing seatbelts and using a mobile phone whilst driving (All local postcodes).
· To prevent and detect offences of fly-tipping on private and public land, whilst educating the public regarding appropriate waste disposal options (All local postcodes).

Have Your Say
The Community Priority Setting Meeting is now open to the public and is where our priorities for the following month will be set, please come along and raise any issues. 

The next meeting will be at Dove Cottage, High Street, Debenham

The Meeting starts at 7.00pm and finishes at 8pm. All members of the Parish Council as well as the public are invited to attend when they can bring any issues/concerns to the meetings attention. 

Please contact us to find out when later meetings are, alternatively the information is on our website.
· Along with our partners, we are committed to reducing crime and anti-social behaviour across the county.  Together we have developed Minimum Standards of service for victims and witnesses of anti-social behaviour, ensuring a high level of service is provided across the county. 
IF YOU HAVE INFORMATION OR ARE SUSPICIOUS ABOUT ANYTHING REPORT IT ON 101 and IF YOU THINK A CRIME IS BEING COMMITTED ALWAYS DIAL 999.

Quality of service
If you would like to tell us your views on the service that you have received from us or just to say how nice it is to see a Police Officer in your village, please let us know. We appreciate all feedback & comments from residents within our SNT area.


To Contact us
Tel: 101 & ask to speak to the Mid Suffolk Central Team
E-mail: midsuffcentral.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk
Website: www.onesuffolk.co.uk/safersuffolk/midsuffolkcentral - please visit our website 

PC 70 Jayne Gardiner and PCSO 3294 Edward Wright

PCSO Clarkson was asked about progress in slowing traffic through the village.  He replied that he has been in the village several times monitoring traffic..  SDR strips should be put in the road shortly.  Councillors advised him that this might already have been done. Data recorded by the strips shows speed and size of the vehicle.  PCSO Clarkson will advise us when results are received.  The results are also passed to SCC Highways.  A visit from the speedcam van will be the next step. SID will be put in place next month, followed by the use of a speed gun.  

PCSO Clarkson was asked why the criteria for the use of a speedcam can differ from that required for the use of a speedwatch gun.  He suggested that a different interpretation of the criteria might be made.

A resident asked about a flashing sign for the village.  Councillors agreed that we may have to think again about purchasing such a sign.
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Annual reports from village groups : 



The Churchwarden reported as follows:
Like many other rural churches in East Anglia, St. George's is struggling financially. We therefore greatly appreciate the Parish Council's contribution towards the cost of the churchyard grasscutting. Several groups visited the church last year and we already have 2 bookings for this summer, including a party of 20 from Canada. This year we plan a garage sale in July and hope that the Bonfire and Firework Night, our biggest fundraising event, will also go ahead as usual in November with the invaluable support of the Friends of Stowlangtoft Church. Our thanks also to those in the community who give of their valuable time to help with the general upkeep and maintenance of the church. 

Marianne Rogers, Churchwarden
Recreation and Social Committee – The committee have asked residents for suggestions as to how they would like the money spent.  Cllr Kaines suggested purchasing an area for a community woodland.

Another suggestion was creating a wild-flower meadow, possibly on the church bank, or the purchase of a further seat for the village.

7
Chairman’s Report: 

- This has been an uneventful year for the small parish of Stowlangtoft. The main task for the Parish Council has been to set and allocate finances to be paid from the Village precept. In keeping with National guidelines, we have managed to avoid increasing the precept in order to reduce the strain on our villagers’ finances. However, the way in which the precept contributions are now collected, has meant that fewer Stowlangtoft households contributed this year to the same £1500 precept. This means that most of us will have noted a small percentage increase for the Parish Council element of our Council tax bills. Although in real terms, this increase is only comparable to the price of a lottery ticket, we may consider alternative calculations for setting the Precept in future years.

- There has been little development in the Village during the past year. Only minor planning applications and internal alterations have been received and commented on.

- I remain disappointed at our failure to effectively tackle the speeding motorists transiting through Stowlangtoft. We continue to have the support from our PCSO, Vince Clarkson to come up with an effective joint strategy to dissuade excessive speed. I believe that we may need to look at more self-help in the coming year in order to perhaps finance the installation of electronic signs in order to alert speeders. Something we can discuss in due course.

- On the good side, we have, under the organization of Cllrs Kaines and Catchpole, had another successful annual litter pick. Thank you to all who help keep our village tidy.

- Once again, I would like to thank the Parish Councillors for their contribution to making Stowlangtoft a safe and pleasant place to live. As always, the local and intimate knowledge that you can bring to planning, financial and other matters regarding our village, is invaluable in helping us make the decisions and recommendations that will hopefully benefit the majority of our villagers.

- I would also like to publically thank our County and District Councillors for their support to Stowlangtoft during the past year – it is always appreciated that you make the effort to attend and interact with us at our Parish Council meetings.

- Thank you also to our PCSOs and those admittedly few members of the public who regularly attend our meetings. You are always welcome!

- As always, I will finish by thanking our Parish Clerk, Margaret Gardiner, without whom I would most certainly struggle to keep within the rules, regulations and deadlines to which the Parish Council is bound. 


Damian D’Lima
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Date of next meeting: 18th May 2015.
